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CEO’s  
Corner 

Corporate Bowls 

Congratulations to the shire 
corporate bowls team on a 
successful competition this year and 
well done to the Corrigin Bowling 
Club for hosting such an inclusive 
event.  It was great to see so many 
people out on the greens and 

enjoying the competition. 

Special thanks to Kody Broun, the 
shire Building Maintenance Officer, 
for playing in the shire team every 

week and holding the team together. 
 

Meals on Wheals 

Last week I did my first roster for 
Meals on Wheals with Emma Shaw.  
We enjoyed a quick chat with the 
local residents as we delivered the 
meals.  The initiative has been 
working very well with the shire staff 

delivering meals every Thursday. 
 

Pixels in the Terrace 

It is that time of year again to call on 
creative members of our community 
to submit an entry for Corrigin in the 
Pixels in the Terrace competition. 

Pixels in the Terrace is the modern 
version of the Banners in the 
Terrace. Val Whiting helped to shine 
the spotlight on Corrigin with her 
winning entry in 2019 and we are 
looking for someone to do it again in 

2021. 
 

War Memorial Lookout 

The new rock wall, sign and statue 
has been installed at the War 
Memorial drive and looks amazing.  
The metal cut out of a solder will 
soften and gain a rusty patina over 
time and the light illuminates the 

entry statement during the night. 
 

Staff Changes 

This week our valued employee 
Peter Kirkwood clicked over 35 
years with the Shire of Corrigin, an 
amazing achievement.  If you see 
Peter out and about please join us in 
congratulating him for his long and 

loyal service.  

The Shire of Corrigin said goodbye 
to Heather Ives, CRC Co-ordinator 
after 16 years of loyal service. We 
enjoyed a beautiful sundowner in a 
local garden with food, drinks, 
decorations, and even a bus to pick 
us up, all organised by our talented 
staff. Although we were sad to 
farewell a member of the team the 
evening was an excellent reminder 

that work isn’t always about work.  

Thank you to Greg Humphries for 
allowing us to use his garden and 
Chris Davey for driving us around for 

the evening. 

New opportunities have been 
advertised for positions on the 
outside crew following the departure 

of Shane McMiles, Leading  

 

Hand  Parks and Gardens.  The 
parks, gardens, oval and 
playgrounds are all looking fantastic 
at the moment and  we expect to 
engage a new employee very soon 

to keep the town looking its best. 
 

Container Deposit Scheme 

The Container Deposit Scheme 
continues to grow with the team 
counting over 80,000 cans and 
bottles per month.  As more people 
start to realise the financial reward 
for recycling their containers 
additional staff will needed to keep 
up with the expected growth in 

demand for the service.   

Look out for advertisements for 
vacant positions at the Shire of 
Corrigin if you or someone you know 

would like to join our team. 
 

Bruce Rock Road Speed Signs 

The Shire of Corrigin requested a 
review of the speed signs on the 
approach to Corrigin from Bruce 
Rock and Kulin in response to 
community concerns.  Main Roads 
WA have investigated the matter 
and have reported that the existing 
signs are appropriate for the road 
classification, volume of traffic and 
sight distances.  More specific 

information is available on request. 
 

Please contact me on 9063 2203 or 
email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  

if you have any questions or queries. 

 
Natalie Manton  
Shire of Corrigin 
Chief Executive Officer  

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

2021 
COUNCIL  
MEETING  

DATES 
16 March 
20 April 
18 May 
15 June 
20 July 

17 August 
21 September 

19 October 
16 November 
21 December 

Council meets on  
the third Tuesday  

of the month,  
except January.  

Meetings commence  
at 3pm in Chambers  

and interested  
members of the public  
are welcome to attend. 

SHIRE OF CORRIGIN COUNCILLORS 
Cr Des Hickey SHIRE PRESIDENT 9063 2455 0428 751 024 crhickey@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Michael Weguelin DEPUTY PRESIDENT  0400 190 221 crweguelin@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Matt Dickinson 9063 2189 0428 632 013 crdickinson@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Janeane Mason 9063 2138 0417 095 804 crmason@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Rick Gilmore  0427 481 104 crgilmore@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Sharon Jacobs 9065 2042  0439 988 029 crjacobs@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Scott Coppen 9063 2277  0439 958 399 crcoppen@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Shire of Corrigin  

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW  

The Shire of Corrigin has resolved to make the following local law:  

Shire of Corrigin Dogs Local Law 2021  

Purpose: to make provisions about the impounding of dogs, to control the number of dogs that  
can be kept on premises in the district and the manner of keeping those dogs, and to require the  

removal of dog excreta.  

Effect: to extend the control over dogs which exist under the Dog Act 1976 and regulations.  

A copy of the proposed law may be inspected at or obtained from the Shire of Corrigin, 9 Lynch 
Street, Corrigin between the hours of 8.30am and 4.30pm Monday to Friday or on the website at 

www.corrigin.wa.gov.au.  

Submissions about the proposed law may be made to the Chief Executive Officer,  

Shire of Corrigin, 9 Lynch Street, Corrigin WA 6375 by 4.30pm 30 April 2021.  

Natalie Manton  
Chief Executive Officer  

Shire of Corrigin  

DOG EXERCISE AREAS 

The Shire of Corrigin is looking at establishing areas where dogs can be exercised and  
places where dogs are prohibited, but before making any decisions Council is seeking  

your views on the proposed areas marked on the location map.  

You can provide us with your feedback in writing addressed to CEO, Shire of Corrigin, PO Box 221, 
Corrigin 6375 OR Email: shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au, by 4:30pm, Monday 8 March 2021.  

More information can be viewed on the website  

www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/news/dog-exercise-areas/1289 

mailto:crhickey@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crweguelin@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crdickinson@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crmason@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crgilmore@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crjacobs@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crcoppen@corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/news/dog-exercise-areas/1289?fbclid=IwAR2D9DZFibv3W8VwsfqELoudOQIbFoPrA4qFXVdp2xoQbeMD6CG4KICS0jg


 

 

LOOK WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 
WELCOME TO KOBY SMITH  
A warm welcome to Koby Smith, who has started 
working with us as our new Finance Administration 
Officer.  

SUPPORTING MEALS ON WHEELS  
The Shire staff are helping out with Thursday deliveries 
of Meals on Wheels. This essential service is always in 
need of volunteer delivery drivers to support our senior 
citizens, so if you can spare an hour, please contact the 
Corrigin Hospital on 9063 0333 to be included on the 
Meals on Wheels roster. 

AGED HOUSING UNITS 
Here’s a sneek peek inside the 2 new aged housing 
units, as the internal walls, doors, electrics and kitchens 
start to take shape. With a slight delay this week due to 
COVID lockdown, Stallion Homes are still on track to 
complete. 

AUSTRALIAN CITIZENSHIP CEREMONIES 
The Shire of Corrigin had the pleasure in coordinating 
two Australian Citizenship Ceremonies for Corrigin 
residents, Khush Panchal and Sanjay Kumar. Joined by 
Councillors and family members, the afternoon 
ceremonies were held at the Shire’s Council Chambers. 
Congratulations on becoming Australian Citizens. 

For the latest updates and news LIKE us on our facebook pages  
Shire of Corrigin and Corrigin Community Resource Centre (CRC) 

https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/
https://www.facebook.com/CorriginCRC/


 

 



 

 



 

 

CONTAINER DEPOSIT SCHEME  
OPERATOR AND CO-ORDINATOR 

The Shire of Corrigin are seeking to appoint two reliable and trustworthy workers to oversee and 
manage the Corrigin Container Deposit Scheme Refund Point.  
Hours will vary with a minimum of 8 hours per week each.  
Desirable skills:  

Basic written and verbal communication skills.  
Developed interpersonal and customer service skills.  
Basic problem solving, conflict resolution and decision making skills.  
Basic record keeping skills.  
Basic plant operation/user maintenance skills.  

If you are looking for an opportunity to work part-time, further information about these two  
positions is available on the Shire website www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/notice-board/
employment.aspx 
For any further information about the roles or to apply contact Tanya Ludlow, Human Resources 
Officer- hr@corrigin.wa.gov.au 
The closing date and time for applications is Friday 12 March 2021 at 4pm.  

WE’RE HIRING 

APPLY NOW 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/notice-board/employment.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1NGzqlL7B93jE1UdPgEeU_zkd4_kSgEyvDquUU_yW956-Ui3_HC6XfCRs
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/notice-board/employment.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1NGzqlL7B93jE1UdPgEeU_zkd4_kSgEyvDquUU_yW956-Ui3_HC6XfCRs


 

 

 COMMUNITY RESOURCE CENTRE COORDINATOR  
An excellent opportunity exists for an enthusiastic, efficient and professional individual to join our 
team as a full time Community Resource Centre Coordinator.  
Key Responsibilities and Duties:  

Manage the daily operations of the CRC in accordance with set procedures.  
Deliver a positive and professional customer service to internal and external customers.  
Provide training, workshops and information sessions for the community.  
Provide local community and sporting groups with community and economic development  

assistance.  
Coordinate delivery of community programmes and events  
Manage CRC grant funding submissions  
Content management of Shire and CRC Facebook pages and website.  

Skills and Experience Required:  
Working knowledge of administration and office procedures.  
Developing knowledge of community and local tourism.  
Developed time management and organisational skills.  
Developed verbal and written communication skills.  
Developed public relations and friendly customer service skills.  
Sound knowledge of information technology including computer systems and software  

operations.  
Further information about the position is available by contacting the Human Resources Officer, 
Ms Tanya Ludlow, on 9063 2203.  
To find out more about working at the Shire of Corrigin go to www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/  
The closing date and time for applications is Friday 19 March 2021 at 4pm.  

APPLY NOW 

WE’RE HIRING 



 

 



 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 
E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION HOURS 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 
CORRIGIN CONTAINER DEPOSIT REFUND POINT 
Wednesday 1:00pm - 5:00pm 

Saturday 8:30am - 12:30pm 

2021 DATES TO REMEMBER 

16 February - 15 April  
Restricted Burning Period 
 
9 March 
Practical Driving Assessments @ Shire of Corrigin  
 
15 March 
Tidy Towns Committee meeting, meet 7pm @CWA  
 
16 March 
Council Meeting @  Shire of Corrigin  
 
16-19 March 
Medical Students visit Corrigin 
 
1 April  
Applications close for Community Grants Program   
 
6 April 
Practical Driving Assessments @ Shire of Corrigin  
 
21 April  
Gopher Safely Day @ Senior Citizen Hall  
 
 
 
 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry

